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                 Aston St. Mary’s Newsletter 

                            Our value this half term is Kindness 

                                          www.astonmarys.herts.sch.uk      15th May 2020 
 

Dear parents and carers, 

As promised, the class pages in this newsletter are a celebration of the 75th anniversary of VE day which took place last 

Friday. We were delighted to receive so many posts sharing how the children of Aston St. Mary’s marked this 

important historic event. As a school, we place great importance upon developing the children’s understanding of 

British values as well as our place in history; we were disappointed not to be able to enjoy a special event in school to 

mark this date. However, we needn’t have worried! What a fantastic range of activities and celebrations happened at 

home – we hope you enjoy the selection of photos from each class and we are sorry that we couldn’t include all of the 

many that we were sent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Sunday, we all learnt that, provided certain requirements are met, primary schools will reopen for some year 

groups after the half term break. Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 are to return to school first and the 

government’s plan is that all other year groups will return at some point before the summer holiday. We would like to 

reassure you that we will be taking all measures possible to keep the children safe by following government guidelines 

which recognise that it will not always be possible to maintain social distancing in primary schools. As always, we will 

work closely with families to ensure that we are all aware of what provision in school will look like whilst also 

maintaining ‘home learning’ support for those year groups not yet in school. Please look out for further information 

next week regarding reopening for some year groups. 

 

Without a doubt, for most parents teaching their children at home is a challenge; we would just like to say that we 

think Aston parents are doing a fantastic job. We appreciate that how this looks varies significantly from one 

household to another – but, everyone is doing something and trying their very best. As a result, we feel confident that 

the children have continued to learn, and will continue to learn, throughout their time at home. Likewise, for teachers 

adapting to home learning has been a huge challenge. We too have been on a steep learning curve and greatly 

appreciate your patience and support. Any ideas that teachers have had ‘time off’ is certainly not the case at Aston; 

planning and responding to home learning as well as running key worker provision in school is meaning that many staff 

are working very long hours every day. We know that these are hours well spent when we see the quality and range of 

home learning that is going on. This is certainly not the same picture in all schools and serves as a reminder as to why 

Aston St. Mary’s is such a special place to work – we feel blessed to be working with our Aston families and want to 

remind you that you are all very much in our prayers and our thoughts.  

 

We look forward to welcoming you child back to school – when it is safe to do so. 

Please take care, follow the government guidance and remember: 

STAY ALERT. CONTROL THE VIRUS. SAFE LIVES. 

Should you need to contact us, for whatever reason, please use the temporary email address: 

closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk 

Perhaps the timing of the VE day celebrations was meant to be; at a time when we are all living 

through a period of great challenge,  hardship, for some personal loss and for all national loss, we 

remembered those who sacrificed so much and lived through, not weeks, not months but years of 

challenge, hardship and great loss. Whilst celebrating VE day, it would have been hard not to draw 

parallels between what people went through during the Second World War and the current 

pandemic. Lives were lost, times were so very hard but better times lay ahead and our country came 

out stronger. We need to remember this as we face our challenges today and over the coming 

weeks. Better times do lie ahead, and we will get there.  

 

http://www.astonmarys.herts.sch.uk/


 
 
 

 

  

Shackadell Class 

Celebrate VE Day 



 
 
 

  



 
 
 

 

 

  



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

  

 

  



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

Whatever changes this week 

 

Not everything is cancelled 

Sunshine is not cancelled 

Spring is not cancelled 

Love is not cancelled 

Relationships are not cancelled 

Reading is not cancelled 

Naps are not cancelled 

Devotion is not cancelled 

Music is not cancelled 

Dancing is not cancelled 

Imagination is not cancelled 

Kindness is not cancelled 

Conversation is not cancelled 

HOPE is not cancelled. 

(Keep Looking Up) 

What we do today is what matters most. 

 

Embrace what each new day offers 

with love and prayers 

Reverend Jenny 
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